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Science Week 
A huge thank you to Mrs Henderson for organising a fun packed week for the children! Here are some photos 

of the week and comments from the children. 

This week I really enjoyed building the paper 

towers and the spinners. I liked the spinners 

because they spun so fast ς it was so cool! I also 

loved the Eucalyptus Class experiments 

especially the volcanoes and the bubble snake. I 

liked it when the man was popping the balloons 

ς it was so fiery! 

Evie ς Year 2 

 

On Monday it was amazing when the balloons went 

pop! It was like a  bomb or explosion. 

On Thursday the Light Man was fantastic!  

On Friday the volcanoes were so amazing and so was 

everything else! 

My favourite thing was making the parachutes. Mine 

flew over to Edith Moorhouse. 

 

Katie ς Year 2 

 

This week I really enjoyed the Science Light man 

but my most favourite thing was making a rocket 

and learning Science from Year 6. I liked the 

volcano. 

 

Joana ς Year 2 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Shepherd Appeal 2019 

 

During Lent, Catholic Primary schools throughout the Archdiocese of 

Birmingham take part in our Good Shepherd appeal, raising funds to 

support people in need in a tradition almost as old as the charity itself.  

Money raised through the appeal enables Father Hudsonôs Society to 

continue their work supporting vulnerable ch ildren, adults and families 

across the diocese. 

We will be giving out the Good Shepherd collection boxes for children to 

save the money they would usually spend on sweets or treats throughout 

Lent.  

Please return the collection boxes to school by  

Monday 25th March. 

 

Mega second-hand book sale 

 

 

 

Saturday 6th April 10-4 Sunday 7th April 10-1 

Carterton Community college 

Free admission from 10am (early entry 9am 

£5) 

1000s of books of all categories, adult, 

children's, fiction, reference, classic, 

vintage......prices start from 20p 

Also DVDs, games and jigsaws for sale. 

All proceeds to Save the Children Fund. 

Please pop in and browse. 

Thank you to everyone who donated a cake or 

stopped by for buy one on Friday. We raised 

ϻпмΦрл ŦƻǊ WƻŜΩǎ .ǳŘŘƛŜǎΦ 

Prayers by Chestnut Class 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear God, 

Lord, I shall follow your path even when it is 

tough. I will try my best to follow the path you 

have set for me. Lord, guide me with your 

light for sometimes I can fall into darkness. 

May I forever live my life in your name. 

Amen 

By Ollie 

Dear Father, 

You are the light of most high, 

We cherish your orders, 

Your plans I try, 

As your wisdom lives in my heart. 

We trust your plan, 

No matter what it is, 

ItΩs in our hearts and soul 

And that is where is shall stay. 

Amen 

By Emily 

Dear Heavenly Father, 

I will obey you, 

I will obey you as Abraham did when you told 

him to kill his sons. 

I will obey you as Moses did when you were 

the burning bush. 

I will obey you as Joshua did when the Wall of 

Jericho fell down. 

Lord, I will obey you. 

Amen 

By Orlagh 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjX5duH05DhAhUF1uAKHdRnBxYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://franklinschoolpta.org/2016/05/pop-up-book-fair-coming-to-open-house/tall-stack-of-books-clipart-stack-clipart-54-book-stack/&psig=AOvVaw36l1Vpn2Ocjmmufs12hvCj&ust=1553168861587480


 

MY AMAZING DIARY COM PETITION FOR 5 -7 YEA R OLDS 

RULES 
 

¶ Only one entry  per pupil  

¶ Please ensure that all pupils include their name, surname and age on the pupil entry form  

¶ Entries need to be handed in by 5 th  April 2019.  

PRIZES FOR SCHOOLS 

1st  Prize H £500   2 nd Prize H £250    3 rd Prize H £100  

PRIZES FOR PUPILS  

¶ The favourite 5 little writers will each win a fantastic goody bag packed full of prizes to encourage 

reading and writing!  

¶ Bookmark and sicker for every entrant and pupils chosen for publication will receive a certificate!  

HOW TO ENTER  

¶ Please return your entry form to the school office by Friday 5 th  April. Closing date is 12 th  April 2019.  

¶ Entry forms can be collected at the office  

CLOSING DATE: FRIDAY  5TH OF APRIL 2019  

 

THE INCREDIBLE DIARY  Æ½ş ºÆÄÇ¼ËÀËÀÆÅ ½ÆÉ 7-11 YEAR OLDS 

RULES 
 

¶ Only one entry  per pupil  

¶ Please ensure that all pupils include their name, surname and age on the pupil entry form  

¶ Entries need to be handed in by 5 th  April 2019.  

PRIZES FOR SCHOOLS 

1st  Prize H £500   2 nd Prize H £250    3 rd Prize H £100  

PRIZES FOR PUPILS  

¶ The favourite 5 writers will each  win a fantastic goody bag packed full of prizes to encourage reading and 

writing!  

¶ Bookmark and sicker for every entrant and pupils chosen for publication will receive a certificate!  

HOW TO ENTER  

¶ Please return your entry form to the school office by Friday  5 th  April. Closing date is 12 th  April 2019.  

¶ Entry forms can be collected at the office  

CLOSING DATE: FRIDAY  5TH OF APRIL 2019  

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjF7Zaex97gAhX7DWMBHeYfA8EQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.youngwriters.co.uk/competitions/primary-school.php&psig=AOvVaw1bihEVAaa94F4scOgFknm4&ust=1551447699612122
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjmgdznx97gAhWBxoUKHca5AxEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.youngwriters.co.uk/competitions/primary-school.php&psig=AOvVaw1bihEVAaa94F4scOgFknm4&ust=1551447699612122


Kidz Care Club Payments 

Please book your Kidz Care Club and Breakfast Club sessions via the school gateway app. You can do this if you pay via 

bank transfer, childcare vouchers or cash. 

For School Gateway App ς Choose the club you would like to use and select the chosen dates. You can book as far in 

advance as you like but you must pay at the time of booking. You must make the first gateway payment via a computer 

to register your card details. If you do not have access to a computer at home, please see the school office. 

For Childcare Vouchers ς Please send the payment ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ./ ƻǊ Y// ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ. If you would 

like the voucher split between more than one club then please email the office your preference. Once the payment has 

been received, it will be credited to your school gateway account. You will then be able to book the sessions you require. 

Please send the childcare vouchers in enough time for them to be processed before your required session. 

For Cash ς Please bring the correct money in an envelope marked with ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ followed by BC or KCC and the 

date. The money can then be credited to your school gateway account where you will be able to book the required 

sessions.  

If you have any queries, please see the school office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent information and School Reminders 
We would appreciate if parents, especially those new to the school, could take the time to read this 

section as there is some important information regarding our school.  If you have any queries, 

please do contact the school office. 

¶ Nut Policy ï Due to a severe nut allergy in school, we have a no nut policy.  If you require further 

information, please see the school office. 

¶ Leave of absence ï only in exceptional circumstances (such as a funeral) will leave be authorised.  If 

you need to make a request for absence, please submit a request in writing giving full details as to why 

the absence must be taken during term time. 

¶ Dogs are not allowed onto school property.  This includes the area outside the front of school, the car 

park and the driveway. 

¶ Please name all uniform and items brought to school.  Any lost property brought to the school office will 

be returned frequently if it is named. 

¶ Absence from school due to illness - Reasons for absence may be offered verbally, by phone or left on 

school voicemail but must be followed by a letter on the childôs return to school if the absence is for 

more than two days.  Please contact the school no later than 9.30am on the first day of your childôs 

absence. 

¶ Arrival at School: Please can children be taken to the rear playground to line up before school.  Please 

do not wait at the classroom doors (except Elm / Reception) as teachers will come to the rear 

playground to escort children into the classrooms.  For children in Elm class; once the classroom doors 

are opened, please drop your children off and leave as quickly as possible to promote independence. 

¶ Please be aware that school staff are not present in the playground until 8.45am.  Please supervise 

young children until this time. 

¶ There is no parking at school for parents.  You are welcome to park at St Josephôs Church for drop off 

and collection times.  If you are parking on local streets, please park responsibly as we do receive 

regular complaints regarding this.  

¶ Please download the School Gateway app.  Even if you do not need to make payments to the school, 

we would be grateful if you could register as it enables the school to send all text messages to you free, 

which we currently pay a fee for.   

¶ School meal payments must be paid by start of school on Monday morning (or the first school day 

of the week).  There are several ways you can make payments: 

o Via our online app school gateway, available at all times. We encourage all parents to book and 

pay for school meals this way even if your child receives free school meals 

o Pay at the school office from 08.45 with cash 

o A clearly marked envelope handed to breakfast club staff with cash 

o A clearly marked envelope for your child to hand in to the school office with cash 
 



 

 

 

  

School Attendance  
 

Half way through and at the end each small term children 
with perfect attendance will receive an award sticker in 

assembly.  
Every day counts!  

 

 

Class This week  Year To 
Date  

Elm  95.0 %  94.8 %  

Maple  94.2 %  94.6 %  

Birch  97.6 %  97.4 %  

Oak  93.9 %  96.9 %  

Chestnut  97.1 %  97.6 %  

Eucalyptus  97.0 %  95.3 %  

Whole School  95.8 %  96.2 %  
 
 

At St. Josephôs, we take attendance very seriously! 

For more information, please visit our attendance page on 

our website.  

 
http://www.stjosephsprimarycarterton.co.uk/about -us/attendance-1 

Fundraising 2018-19 

Here is where you can see all the fundraising we have 

taken part in this year and how much we have raised: 

{ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ .ŀȊŀŀǊ - £1,666 (£117 raised 

ōȅ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎǘŀƭƭύ 

Christmas Jumper Day (Save the Children) - 

£111.45 

Shelter - £62.14 

Maths Number Day (NSPCC) - £71.30 

Dates for the diary:  
March:  

Mon 25 th   Friends of St Josephõs Meeting, 4.30pm 

Wed 27 th   U11 and U9 tag rugby  tournament at Carterton Community College, 3.30pm 

(Teams to be selected)   

April : 

Mon 1 st   Safety Week  

Mon 1 st  Easter Bingo ð donations gratefully received  

Wed 3 rd                    U11 Boccia Finals in Abingdon (pm)  

Fri 5 th   School finishes at 1.30pm for Easter (Kidz Care Club will be open until 6pm)  

Mon 22 nd   Easter Monday  

Tue 23 rd   School R eopens 

 

May : 

Mon 6 th   Bank Holiday  

 

 

Wednesday   Leading/attending Mass   

27 th  March  Maple leading in school at 9.45am  

3 rd  April  Birch  

 

Monday   Leading Collective Worship:   

25 th  March   House  

1st April   Class  

29 th  April   Whole school  

13 th  May   House  

20 th  May   Class  



 

 

  



 

 


